
A WARM WELCOME TO GORDON
COMMUNITY PRESCHOOL & TO OUR FIRST

NEWSLETTER FOR THE YEAR!

Photos from G3 - exploring  rice as a sensory experience, music and
movement using lycra ( a fun, cooperative group experience) and literacy

learning with the 3 little pigs story. 

GORDONEWS
G O R D O N  C O M M U N I T Y  P R E S C H O O L ' S   N E W S L E T T E R

H E L P I N G  U S  T O  S T A Y  C O N N E C T E D  
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Our newsletter - "The Gordonews",  aims to keep you informed
about what's happening at preschool, upcoming events, classroom

news, as well as articles or information of interest. 

The ways in which we communicate  Pages 2 - 5

Q & A - Page 5 on friendships and bringing
home art work. 

Verandah - under construction! Page 6
International Women's Day - for preschoolers??? Page 7 

Meet three of our team members - page 8

Term one calendar - page 9 and Term 2 calendar - page 10. 



COMMUNICATION
H O W  D O  W E  C O M M U N I C A T E  W I T H  F A M I L I E S

 A T  G C P ?  

Other ways we communicate with families



Conversations at drop off and pick up times to exchange key

An overview email sent from the teachers in your child's classroom
which will give you a snapshot of what's been happening at
preschool and the learning that's been occurring in a general sense.
Your child's teachers maintain an individual file on each child, the
information from which forms the basis of discussion at a
parent:teacher catch up. These catch ups are held twice each year.
In addition to this the files are emailed to parents twice each year.
Meetings or phone calls with families upon request if required.
Emails to and from parents as required.
For children heading off to school in 2024, the teachers will
complete what is referred to as a "Transition to school statement".
This is a form developed by the NSW Department of Education and
is a key way of sharing information with your child's school and will
help facilitate a smooth transition for your child.
The "Gordonews" newsletter sent out via email to families from our
preschool Director -it  contains information about preschool
procedures, policies, preschool events as well as information to
support families - parenting information - frequently asked
questions - useful links and resources.
Health Notices - if there is an outbreak of an infectious disease, we
will inform parents via email as well as posting a notice on our
preschool verandah. We usually attach a fact sheet in relation to
the particular illness or infection.
We have a feedback and question box on our verandah. If you have
a question, a suggestion, an idea or concern, just pop it into the box
- or email me directly at felicityb@gordonpreschool.com.au or
alternatively use our online feedback form.

We try to communicate with families in a variety of ways at GCP.

information.

Communication at
GCP

https://form.jotform.com/gordonpreschool/Feedback_form




Communication at GCP

We like to see our relationship with families as a partnership as
we care for and educate your children. We share a similar goal

in wanting to ensure that your child is happy, cared for,
nurtured and supported to fulfil his/her/their maximum

potential.
With this in mind, we really welcome and appreciate your
feedback. If the teachers send out an email or programme

overview - please let them know you have received this and feel
free to comment or ask questions.

Feedback helps keep the lines of communication open - so
please take a moment to read and respond.

From time to time we have a "community focus" where we
share some stories, photos, drawings from families in our
preschool foyer. We might have a particular topic such as

"Family meals" or "our favourite spaces" or "celebrations". We 

Communication from families - what's your role?








One way you can help is by participating in these community
focus projects when we arrange them.
If you are worried about something or have a question or concern
- please talk directly with your child's teachers or contact me -
either by phone, in person or via email.

ask families to come together at home to write/draw/ contribute to
the chosen topic. Parents and siblings might help with the writing

and preschoolers can draw and decorate these shared stories. This is
a way that we can celebrate and acknowledge each child's family -
thus supporting the children's developing sense of identity both as
part of a family and as part of the broader preschool community.

My child doesn't talk about
friends yet - should I be

worried? 
No! It's early days in our

preschool year. Relationships
and friendships take time to
develop. It's very normal for
children to play alongside

each other, rather than with
each other at this time of the
year. Instead of asking your

child "who did you play
with?" - Try asking them

"what was the thing you liked
best about today?". 




I see other children bringing home
drawings and paintings but my child

doesn't have any. Why is this? 
Chances are your child is just

involved in other activities and
experiences. Block building,

playdough, dramatic play, lotto
games with other children, puzzles.

What's most important is that
children are engaged in an

experience, that they are happy,
that they are learning new skills and
figuring out their own interests and
preferences. It's early days in our

preschool year. Rest assured, we will
support all children to try the range
of experiences on offer. Your child's
time to bring a drawing or painting

home will come. For now though, ask
them about what they enjoyed in

their day - the process is more
important than an end product. 



We are currently having some construction work done at
preschool as we have our verandah and deck rebuilt. 

The preschool building and grounds are owned by Ku-Ring-Gai
Council and Gordon Community Preschool rents the premises

(at a considerably reduced rent). 
Over the last 6 months or so, we have been liaising with council

about having the deck replaced. We have had it repaired so
many times, it became clear that it needed rebuilding. Work is

finally underway! It's become a little bit more of an undertaking
than first expected, however we have a plan and are moving
forward. Lots for the children to look at as the construction

workers dig, saw, carry beams, and reveal the underneath of our
verandah structure. Very exciting! We appreciate your patience

as we manage with barricades and fenced off areas in our
playground. 

Verandah rebuild 
at GCP






Term
calendars

Attached to this newsletter we have included our term calendars for this
term and next term. 

We will send details out closer to the time of upcoming events. 
Two day group families - keep an eye out for the opportunity to book into
a parent teacher meeting this term. We have also scheduled meetings for
three day children for next term. However, if your child is new to the
preschool this year and you'd prefer to meet this term - please just
approach your child's teacher to arrange a mutually convenient time.

Meetings usually take approximately 15-20 minutes. 



that March 8th is

International Women's Day? 
What's

that got
to do with
preschool
children? 

........

Is International Women's Day relevant for children? 
By Felicity Barclay

https://www.gordonpreschool.com.au/articles/2018/6/1/is-international-womens-day-relevant-for-preschoolers
https://www.gordonpreschool.com.au/articles/2018/6/1/is-international-womens-day-relevant-for-preschoolers
https://www.gordonpreschool.com.au/articles/2018/6/1/is-international-womens-day-relevant-for-preschoolers


Tina -  Red (2) Thurs/Fri

M y  n a m e  i s  T i n a  K i m ,  a n  E a r l y  C h i l d h o o d  T e a c h e r  w i t h  t e n  y e a r s  o f
e x p e r i e n c e  i n  t h e  e a r l y  c h i l d h o o d  s e c t o r .  I  s p e a k  f l u e n t  K o r e a n  a n d
E n g l i s h ,  a n d  I  c e l e b r a t e  d i v e r s e  c u l t u r e s  a n d  e n j o y  s u p p o r t i n g  f a m i l i e s
f r o m  v a r i o u s  c u l t u r a l  b a c k g r o u n d s .
I  m i g r a t e d  t o  A u s t r a l i a  i n  2 0 0 7 .  I t  h a s  b e e n  a m a z i n g  t o  e x p e r i e n c e
b o t h  K o r e a n  a n d  A u s t r a l i a n  c u l t u r e s  a n d  t h e i r  e d u c a t i o n a l  s y s t e m s .  I
a m  p a s s i o n a t e  a b o u t  e d u c a t i n g  c h i l d r e n  t o  g r o w  i n t o  r e s p o n s i b l e
f u t u r e  c i t i z e n s  a n d  b e  a b l e  t o  m a k e  p o s i t i v e  c h a n g e s  i n  t h e  w o r l d .  

I n  m y  s p a r e  t i m e ,  I  e n j o y  r e a d i n g ,  w a t c h i n g  m o v i e s ,  p l a y i n g  p i a n o  a n d
e x p l o r i n g  n i c e  c o f f e e  s h o p s !  I  a m  s o  g r a t e f u l  t o  b e  p a r t  o f  t h e  G o r d o n
C o m m u n i t y  P r e s c h o o l  t e a m  t h i s  y e a r .  

Meet the team

KATHARINE Blue (2)  &  Blue (3)

Hi,  I 'm a Dip loma trained educator in  the Blue Room 2 day (Monday and Tuesday)
and 3 day (Wednesday,  Thursday and Fr iday)  c lass .  I  am currently in  my e ighth year at Gordon
Community Preschool  and I  real ly  love my
job!  Before GCP, I  was an educator in  a Montessor i  preschool  and before th is  I  l ived in  England for
6 years .  It 's  great that I  can come to work in  such an insp ir ing
environment,  I  am insp ired by the ch i ldren
and the other teachers,  many of whom are a lso great fr iends .  Working over the two
classes g ives me the opportunity to get to know and poss ib ly  educate your ch i ld  for 2 years .  I  a lways
f ind it  so amazing how your ch i ldren develop over these two very
important preschool  years,  they are so eager to soak up every new exper ience and have such a love
for learning .  I  real ly  enjoy s ing ing with the ch i ldren,  reading stor ies and p lay ing table top/board
games,  I  love a good game of
 snap ' !  Each year,  I  look forward to welcoming new l itt le  faces at the start of
their  preschool  l ife  and at the end of every
year get qu ite teary,  saying good bye to conf ident 5 year o lds ,  who are ready and wel l  prepared for
their  next step on the ir  educat ional
journey!  I  have one son who turned 23 years o ld  last year and is  studying e lectr ica l
eng ineer ing at un ivers ity and a budgie  cal led Art ie  who I  am hoping wi l l  start
talk ing soon!

H i  t h e r e ,  m y  n a m e  i s  A n n i e  M a c G r e g o r  a n d  I  w i l l  b e  w o r k i n g
M o n - F r i  i n  t h e  Y e l l o w  R o o m  t h i s  y e a r !  I  j o i n e d  t h e  G C P  t e a m  i n
2 0 2 2  a f t e r  c o m p l e t i n g  m y  D i p l o m a  o f  E a r l y  C h i l d h o o d  E d u c a t i o n
&  C a r e .  

I  g r e w  u p ,  w e n t  t o  s c h o o l  a n d  s t i l l  l i v e  l o c a l l y .  I n  m y  s p a r e  t i m e  I
l o v e  t o  r e a d ,  s w i m  a n d  t a k e  m y  t w o  d o g s ,  F r a n k i e  a n d  W i l f i e ,  t o
t h e  d o g  b e a c h .  A l o n g s i d e  c h i l d c a r e  I  a m  p a s s i o n a t e  a b o u t  a c t i n g
a n d  t a k e  r e g u l a r  c l a s s e s  i n  t h e  c i t y .  I  l o v e  t o  t r a v e l  -  m y  c o u n t  i s
c u r r e n t l y  1 6  c o u n t r i e s  i n  m y  2 0  y e a r s !  I ’ m  l o o k i n g  f o r w a r d  t o
v i s i t i n g  a n d  e x p l o r i n g  m o r e  p l a c e s  i n  t h e  n e a r  f u t u r e .  

I  f e e l  v e r y  l u c k y  t o  b e  a  p a r t  o f  t h e  f a b u l o u s  t e a m  h e r e  a t  G C P ,
a n d  a m  l o o k i n g  f o r w a r d  t o  g e t t i n g  t o  k n o w  y o u  a n d  y o u r
c h i l d r e n  : )

Annie - Yellow (2) &
Yellow (3) 

WE WILL MEET SOME OTHER TEAM MEMBERS 
IN OUR NEXT NEWSLETTER






